
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chairman 
Christopher T. Rice 
AT&T  
 
 
 
 
First Vice Chairman 
Nick Adamo 
Cisco Systems  
 
 
 
 
Second Vice-Chair 
Mark Wegleitner 
Verizon 
 
 
 
 
Treasur  
Harald Braun 
Harris Stratex Networks 
 
 
 
 
President & Chief 
Executive Officer 
Susan M. Miller 
ATIS 
 
 
 
 
Vice President of 
Finance & Operations 
William J. Klein 
ATIS 
 

er

    
  
 1200 G Street, NW P: 202-628-6380 
 Suite 500  F: 202-393-5453 
 Washington, DC  20005 W: www.atis.org 
 

Standards that Drive the Business of Communications 

May 30, 2008 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20554 

 
 

Re: PS Docket No. 07-250 
Ex Parte Presentation 

 
 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

On May 29, 2008, representatives from the Alliance for Telecommunications 
Industry Solutions (“ATIS”) Incubator Solutions Program #4 - Hearing Aid 
Compatibility (“AISP.4-HAC”) met with representatives from the Federal 
Communications Commission’s Wireless Telecommunications Bureau (“WTB”).  
The purpose of the meeting was to make the FCC aware that the wireless industry 
and advocates representing consumers with hearing loss have reached consensus 
on a general set of principles addressing hearing aid compatibility of handsets 
with multiple frequency bands and/or modes for which no HAC standard exists.  
These principles have been filed separately in accordance with the First Report 
and Order in the above-referenced docket. 
 
In attendance, representing the WTB were: Jeffrey Steinberg, Deputy Chief, 
Spectrum and Competition Policy Division; Peter Trachtenberg, Senior Attorney 
Advisor; Michael Rowan, Special Counsel; Thomas McCudden, Attorney 
Advisor; and (via phone) Christina Clearwater, Legal Advisor.  
 
The individuals representing the AISP.4-HAC at this meeting were: Harold 
Salters, Director, Federal Regulatory Affairs, T-Mobile USA, Inc.; Shellie 
Blakeney, Senior Counsel, T-Mobile USA, Inc.; Karen McConnell, Cart Reporter, 
Metro Reporters, Inc.; Deirdre Cheek, Attorney, ATIS; Thomas Goode, General 
Counsel, ATIS; and (via phone) James Turner, Technical Coordinator, ATIS. 
Also participating in the meeting, as representatives of consumers with hearing 
loss, was Lisa Hamlin, Director Public Policy & State Development, Hearing 
Loss Association of America and Karen Peltz-Strauss, Consultant, RERC on 
Telecommunications Access.
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Pursuant to Section 1.1206(b)(2) of the Commission’s rules, one copy of this letter is being filed 
electronically for inclusion in the public record of the above-referenced proceeding. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Deirdre Y. Cheek 
Attorney 
 
 
 
 
 

 


